
















The assessment will last for one hour; it will 

start at 10.00 and will finish at 11.00.

I shall let you know when 15 minutes have 

passed, when 30 minutes have passed and 

when 45 minutes have passed.

When I tell you to begin, you should answer 

the questions as quickly and as carefully as 

you can.

All answers should be written in pencil on 

the assessment paper.

You should begin at the beginning and 

continue right through.

If you come to a question that you are not 

able to answer, leave it and go on to the 

next question; you may return to this 

question later.

You may do any rough working on the 

separate sheet or at the side of your 

assessment paper.

When you are writing out your answer on the 

assessment paper, do so in your normal writing, 

making it as neat as possible.

You must not give any help to another pupil and 

you must not copy from another pupil.

Make sure that you do not turn over two pages 

at once.

If you are making any changes to your answers, 

try to do so as neatly as possible.

If you wish to attract my attention, you should 

raise your hand.





There are X pages in the assessment paper and 

when I say “turn over”, you should turn to page 1 

and start to answer the questions. Whenever you 

complete a page, go on to the next one without 

waiting to be told. If you are finished early you will 

not be able to leave before the other pupils; you 

should look over your work and make sure that 

you have not missed any pages.

You should work as carefully as you can. I am 

not able to answer any questions or give you 

any help during the test. If you think that there is 

a mistake on the paper, if the print is not clear or 

if there may be a page missing, you should raise 

your hand and I shall come to you. You must not 

talk during the assessment. You may turn the 

page over and start. I wish you all the best”.







“The assessment has now finished.

Please put down your pencils and 

rubbers and sit without talking.

Please put any extra sheets into 

your assessment booklet and close 

the booklet.

Please continue to sit quietly until 

all the assessment papers are 

collected.”





Welcoming the P7 children and ensuring 

each one is well settled

Letting each child see their room, their seat and 

meeting the invigilator and support staff

Familiarity = Comfort



Medical Support

Please ring the Office and advise 

us of any LAST MINUTE medical 

conditions



Dates Of Assessments

• 09 November

• 23 November

• 30 November



Before Each Assessment

• No late nights before each Saturday

• Importance of breakfast

• Have everything ready on Friday evening

• School Uniform preferable

• Allow good time for journey to Glenlola

Collegiate



Drop Off Arrangements at 
School

• Use Valentine Road only

• By car – parking outside School and then use 
pedestrian gate

• If mobility is an issue, vehicles enter by 
Valentine Road main gate and drivers follow

instructions



On the Assessment Day

• All P7 children to be inside School building by 

9.30am using the main entrance

• Avoid being late or rushed

• Pupil to say if they have extra time

• Keep calm to avoid pupil stress



Safety and Security
• No parent vehicles permitted to remain in 

School grounds

• Main gates will be closed but will be manned 

from 10.00am – 11.00am

• Children will receive evacuation briefing from 

invigilators



Collection of P7 Children

• After 11.00am vehicle gates will be opened 

and parents may park in School grounds for 

collecting their children

• Strongly advise drivers to consider parking 

outside School grounds and proceeding on 

foot to Assembly Hall



Final Words
• Please assist us as much as possible to ensure 

that arrangements go smoothly on each 

Saturday

• Please plan ahead

• Very good wishes to all involved in the 

Assessments – parents especially!


